DIViNE ME%Y The Divine Mercy R.C. Primary School

1 May 2024

Vo [ af,

0161 672 8660
0161 226 9021
head@thedivinemercy.manchester.sch.uk
www.thedivinemercy.manchester.sch.uk

Dear Parent/Carers

Traffic Congestion & Parking of Cars

Firstly, T would like to thank all parents and carers for their support and who
take great consideration in parking their cars away from School.

Unfortunately, we do have a number of parents who when they are ina rush ina
morning park their cars, both on the yellow lines and zig zags. This is despite
the messages and cones outside school and this causes more traffic congestion
together with parking issues.

At the PTA meeting held on Tuesday, I received a number of parental
complaints about irresponsible parking on the double yellow lines, on the school
pavement and on the zigzag area, in front of the school entrance. This means
parents and children are unable fo cross the road safely.

The safety of the children is our priority and I ask you to be considerate and
respectful when parking your cars. It would be helpful, if you would consider
parking further away from school and take a few minutes to walk to the school
gate. This will help alleviate any congestion.

School has been notified Manchester City Council's Traffic wardens will be
patrolling the area, both in the morning and at home time and will be issuing
tickets for any cars parked on the yellow lines or zigzag area.

In addition, the PTA will be supporting school with parents and children kindly
asking parents to park their cars safely on Friday morning from 8.15am to
8.45am to help put the message across about parking safely. It will be a busy
morning on Friday as we will be using four coaches to take our children to
Chester Zoo and will be using the loading bay.
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Jesus, | trust in you.



Finally, I thank all our parents who are kind, respectful and support our School

in the area where we live and work.
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Mrs Clare Campbell

Headteacher



